
 

Special Notification: Preparation for Construction on Penn Avenue 

Construction for the Penn Avenue Improvements Project will begin in spring 2018 and last through Early 

2019. Metro Transit, Hennepin County and the City of Minneapolis have come together to make 

roadway improvements and enhance transit service and safety along Penn Avenue.  

Construction activities will include: 

• Reconstructing Penn Avenue between West Broadway Avenue and Lowry Avenue 

• Rebuilding the street at five key intersections 

• Building C Line rapid bus stations  

• Making improvements for pedestrians 

• Enhancing landscaping, lighting and other streetscape elements 

• Replacing and upgrading utility infrastructure like watermain and sewer pipes 

We know that construction can be inconvenient for our neighbors and hope to work with you to learn of 

any special considerations as we prepare for the construction season. As a starting point, we are asking 

that residents and business owners complete the enclosed short questionnaire designed to help us learn 

if there are ways we can lessen the inconveniences of construction, communicate with neighbors 

effectively, and accommodate any special considerations if possible.  

After you complete your questionnaire, please mail it back in the enclosed envelope or you may email 

your responses to penn@metrotransit.org. Project outreach staff may contact you after we receive 

your survey to follow-up.  

Project partners are working hard to coordinate communications on the many components and 

activities related to this project. Please be aware that you may receive a letter from Metro Transit 

regarding service planning for the Route 19. Additionally, some residents will receive a letter from the 

City of Minneapolis regarding assessment for portions of the Penn Avenue reconstruction segment.  

If you have any immediate questions regarding the enclosed questionnaire or the Penn Avenue 

Improvements Project, please contact Karyssa Jackson, penn@metrotransit.org or 612-349-7396. For 

continued updates on the Penn Avenue Improvements Project, please sign up for the updates at 

www.metrotransit.org/c-line-project.   

 

Thank you,  

Karyssa Jackson 
Metro Transit Community Outreach and Engagement 

Need Interpreter? Español, Hmoob, Soomaali, Oromoo, Karen   
 Call: 612-373-3333  
 Select: Option 2 
 Say what language: Español, Hmoob, Soomaali, Oromoo, Karen 


